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Sunday, December 20 of 2015
DAILY MESSAGE OF MARY, ROSE OF PEACE, TRANSMITTED IN THE MARIAN CENTER OF
AURORA, TO THE VISIONARY FRIAR ELÍAS DEL SAGRADO CORAZÓN????

Dear children,

In face of the great worldwide need for humanitarian assistance and for service, today I open a new
door to a place in the world where human suffering and the necessities of the poorest converge,
generating desperation and lack of peace.

It is for this cause that I lovingly anticipate a new humanitarian mission that will be concurrent with
the one to the Middle East.

This second mission will take place in the indigenous communities of the Province of Chaco, in
Argentina. It is through this great service that My praying children will provide medical, social and
humanitarian assistance to the peoples that are most marginalized due to the inequality of said
nation.

Dear children, I am pitifully summoning the groups of the Light-Network in Argentina and of the
Light-Network in Brazil to congregate for a few days in the Marian Center of the Holy Spirit from
the 19th to the 25th of January of 2016. In those days, the preparatory stage will be carried out, so
that all of the supplies required for this mission, which will last 15 days, will be organized and
materialized.

The mission will begin with the trip to the Province of Chaco on the 26th of January of 2016. The
city of Resistencia in said province will be the base for the work of the missionary group; from there
they will be move to the indigenous communities.

The causes of malnutrition and of poor health among the children in Chaco have been a fact that has
greatly marked My Heart.

Dear children, I ask that all of the physicians, dentists, builders, agriculturists, or any child of Mine
that for the sake of charity practices any of these professions get prepared to cooperate and
fraternize with this mission. Consecrated members of the Grace-Mercy Order will accompany this
mission to the Province of Chaco in Argentina.

Dear children, once again the International Humanitarian Federation will be the organization by
means of which all those who feel in their hearts will be able to collaborate with the children of the
Province of Chaco. By means of the Federation you will be able to inquire about and lovingly offer
your confirmation to this humanitarian mission.

As it happened in the mission in the city of Mariana, Minas Gerais, Brazil, My Motherly Heart has
opened today this door, in order to bring the Peace and the Mercy of God through these works.

Saint Ignatius of Loyola will be the guardian of the humanitarian mission in the Province of Chaco,

I thank you for responding to My call!
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Who encourages you to serve for peace in this world,

Your Mother Mary, Rose of Peace


